Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Mon. Dec.16th.  2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.S.Cutts  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.M.Rodgers
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    
 
Apologies:  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.J.Matthewson    Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Public Participation None
a) Police Report the website latest information indicated that there had been five incidents recorded in October
b) Council and District Council Reports  Mrs.Holland reported that the members discretionary grant  of £500 was only available to properly constituted community groups. She would press for an exhibition on the proposals for an enterprise park, recycling centre and filling station to be held in the St.Faiths Centre.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Mr.Fidler reported that Logan Air had withdrawn services to Cornwall and Aberdeen and that TUI was adding additional holiday flights.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:






Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting
Mr.Coe – Mission Room
3. Minutes of the November meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk was awaiting a response from NCC on the subject of yellow lines. The Clerk had discussed the introduction of 5G communications with the Clerk of Totnes Council in Devon following media reports that they were to ban the roll out of 5G. The Clerk confirmed that they had no powers to do that but would voice their opposition. The Parish Council is awaiting a reply from NCC/BDC on their health concerns
5. Planning No objection was raised to a single storey terrace at the Black Swan PH
6. Precept The members examined a report from the Clerk on potential expenditure and determined that the precept for 2020/21 should rise by 2% to £25,345
7. Play Area Inspection Members discussed the recent insurance inspection of the two play areas and determined that a few minor low risk repairs should be done. Cllr.Wilks would undertake to see that this work was done.

8. West Lane Cemetery Hedge Following a query on maintenance standards and now that the current contract was complete, it was agreed that maintenance of the cemetery should be passed back to the PCC and they should be offered a grant of £400 towards the cost.

9. Correspondence A message from the Norwich Western Link Local Liaison Group was received and Cllr.Browne volunteered to be the Council’s representative.
10. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£219.07

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE and Exp.)

£547.83

Information Comm.
Annual Fee




£40.00


SLCC


Annual Subscription (part)


£45.60


Wave


Blind Lane Allotment water


£147.99

Wave


Coltishall Lane Allotment water

£68.71


David Bracey

Play Area Inspection (inc.VAT)

£120.00

M.Medler

Horsham Park ½ year rent


£211.00


E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)


£25.80
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk was asked to report a faulty light in Newton Street, to write again to Place Farms regarding felling debris in West Lane, to write to NCC for trench re-instatement at the Church Street/A140 junction and to contact the landowner regarding overhanging hedging near the school. He was also asked to write again to NCC for reflecting signs at the A140/Church Street junction.

12. Next Meeting  January 20th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

